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August 2, 2022

Dear Audubon School Community:

I trust that this communication finds everyone well and enjoying a restful and rejuvenating summer. As the new school year quickly
approaches, I wanted to share some information with you.

At our last Board meeting, the Board approved my recommendation to return to the traditional administrative structure at the
Junior-Senior High School. As of yesterday, August 1, 2022, I am pleased to officially announce the return of:

● Mr Frank Corley, Audubon Junior-Senior High School Vice-Principal 10 - 12
Mr. Corley was the Vice Principal at Deptford High School for the past two years. He is extremely excited to rejoin the
Audubon High School family and community. Mr. Corley will begin his 17th year as a member of the high school
administrative TEAM. Mr. Corley served as Assistant Principal of grades 7 - 9 for eleven years and will now return for his
sixth year as Vice Principal of grades 10 - 12.  Mr. Corley can be reached via email (fcorley@apsd.us) or phone
(856.547.7695 x4122).

● Mr. Eric Miller, Audubon Junior-Senior High School Assistant Principal 7 - 9
Mr. Miller has been with our District since 2003. He has served in many capacities during his tenure, including assistant
principal, science teacher, coach, and assistant athletic director. Mr. Miller looks forward to returning to his role as Assistant
Principal for grades 7 - 9, a position he previously held for six years. Mr. Miller can be reached via email (emiller@apsd.us)
or phone (856.547.7695 x4109).

I also wanted to encourage everyone to update their calendars for several important dates. The building principals will be sharing
additional detailed information for most of these events:

● August 5, 2022 - Genesis Portal Yearly Document Postings Open
● August 25, 2022 - Audubon Park Preschool, Haviland, and Mansion - Student Assignment Letters Mailed
● August 30, 2022

○ Haviland Avenue - Student Visitations @ 4 PM
○ Audubon Park Preschool - Student Visitations @ 6 PM

● August 31, 2022
○ District Wide Student Class and Homerooms Live in Genesis
○ Mansion Avenue - New Student Orientation
○ Audubon Jr-Sr High School - New Student Orientation

● September 6, 2022 - Students’ First Day of School - Student Early Dismissal
● September 7, 2022 - Students’ Second Day of School - Student Early Dismissal

I would like to thank the entire school community for their continued support and partnership in educating our youth. It is my honor to
serve as the Superintendent of Schools for the Audubon Public School District. I anxiously await the return of our faculty, staff, and
students.

In your service,

Andrew P. Davis, Ed.D.
Superintendent of Schools

In partnership with our students, families, and communities, the Audubon Public Schools will educate all students by providing motivating and
challenging learning experiences embedded in technology that prepare them to achieve the New Jersey Student Learning Standards at all grade
levels, in a safe setting of mutual respect, in order to develop ethical, productive citizens who will contribute to the local and global community.


